
To know HIM  and to  make  HIM  known 

Service Times 
Sunday: 
Bible Study……………...9:45  am 
Worship…………………10:45 am 
 
LifeGroups 
Hannigan - No Summer meetings 
Denham…………..…..….5:30 pm 
Reynolds………......….....6:00 pm 
Morris…………….………………... 
    5:00pm on the 1st and 3rd Sunday 

Wednesday: 

Bible Study…………......7-8:00pm 

Minister: 

Stephen Walker    304-925-7435 
                              stephen@kccofc.org 
 

Youth Minister: 
Alex Ross       alexandermross8@gmail.com 
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Tom Hannigan       304-965-7435  
Chris Morris           304-344-1817 
Bill Reynolds          304-744-0012 
Joe Riley                304-346-4476 
 

Deacons: 

Alex Derenburger 
Paul Estep           
Herb Kinder 
Tom McNeely    
Richard Wagner  

Weekly Newsletter of the Kanawha City Church of Christ 

5101 Chesterfield Avenue, SE 

Charleston, WV 25304 

(304) 925-7435 

kanawhacitychurch.org 

 We would like to continue our efforts to support Chamberlain Elementary in our community this 
coming school year. The vision behind this effort is to reach out to our community by partnering with 
this local school, with a larger goal of reaching the lost through serving, getting to know them, and   
finally inviting them into our church family.  
 For those that may not be aware, there are opportunities to serve at the school by tutoring, 
volunteering to help during lunch, and reading in the classrooms. As in the past two years, we will   
continue to provide a luncheon once per month to the teachers and staff (about 20-25 people) on "early 
out/faculty senate" days. Several people who have prepared food for the meals in the past have said 
they would like to continue. Food can be dropped off at the church building or taken directly to the 
school. Only two or three people are needed for set-up. The luncheon simply involves delivery and    
set-up of the food at the school on one Friday each month around 10:30 a.m. (This usually takes about 
20-30 minutes from picking up the food at the church to setting up the meal at the school.) The     
teachers/staff serve themselves and are so appreciative. It would be great if we could have more    
people contributing food items for the meals; then those providing food would only need to participate a 
few times throughout the year. Grace Wagner and I will coordinate the luncheons this year. Please let 
one of us know if you would be willing to occasionally provide a food item, if you are interested in    
serving at the school in one of the other areas, and please feel free to share your thoughts on this   
outreach.  
 Stephen has offered some good ideas, such as focusing on the two fifth grade classes this 
year. Perhaps we could help with the needs of their classroom and find more ways to get to know the 
fifth-grade students. Teachers often find themselves providing classroom/student materials at their own 
expense, maybe we can help in the fifth grade classrooms. Another idea is to hold some events for the 
fifth graders along with the children in our church throughout the year such as a "movie/game night." 
Last year we dedicated a Sunday service with a dinner afterward on two occasions -- once to honor the 
teachers and staff and another to celebrate the fifth-grade graduates (in an effort to invite them into our 
church). Maybe this could be combined into one celebration at the end of the year. We welcome any 
ideas to make the outreach more successful. We will continue giving updates on any new ideas that 
are suggested or implemented. I spoke with the principal, Phoebe McCloud, about this coming year 
and she is very excited and appreciative of any way we can continue to partner with the school.   
 Thank you to those who have supported this effort in the past, and thank you in advance to 
anyone willing to help out this year! Let's be the hands and feet of Jesus. What better way to reach out 
in service than through the education of the children in our community! 
 

. . . Always give yourselves fully to the work of the Lord,  
because you know that your labor in the Lord is not in vain.  1 Cor. 15:58 

 

Thanks, Brenda Hannigan  

Chamberlain Outreach 

Help us save money  
on paper and postage… 
request this newsletter to 

be emailed to you!  
office@kccofc.org 

 



August 6, 2017 
  

Morning Assembly 
  

Front Greeter:   Donna McNeely 
Usher:    Richard Wagner 
Worship Leader:  Chris Morris 
Opening Prayer:   Bob Midkiff 
Communion Preside:  Bill Reynolds 
 Serve East:     Doug Hartley 
                          Alex Ross 
 Serve West:    Josh Rogers 
                          Herb Kinder 
Scripture Reading:   Joe Riley 
Closing Prayer: Steve Samples 
Contribution Tally:   H & R Kinder 
Sound Booth:    Steve Dale 
PowerPoint:    Duane Scyoc 
Nursery:     Renee Morris 
  Assistant:  Alaina Morris 

 
 
 

 

  

  August 2 August 9 
Usher:           Tom McNeely Richard Wagner 

Prayer           Bob Midkiff Steve Samples 

Sound Booth Tom McNeely Paul Estep 

Nursery:            Linda Johnson Danene Hartley 
 

Bible Classes from 7:00-8:00pm 
   

Communion Preparation & Garments:   

Sue Riley 

Sunday Morning Children’s Breakfast Prep: 

Jane Barber 

 

If you cannot serve as scheduled,  

please contact Tom McNeely at 304-346-5212. 
  

 
 
Attendance - July 23, 2017 
 Bible Class…………………..………..45 
 Worship…………………….……..….101 
 Wednesday……………..…………….51 
Contribution....……………………….$2,571.96 
  

PHASE 2 Building Fund GOAL…..$30,000.00 
PHASE 2 Donations YTD………....$10,942.36 

The Sunday morning singing class  
will not meet during the summer months.  

 

August 1 - Prayer Meeting, 6pm at the building.  
 

August 1 - Backpack Giveaway set up, 6pm at 
the building. 
 

August 2 & 3 - Backpack Giveaway, families will 
be coming in to pick up backpacks. 
 

August 24 - Young At Heart Breakfast, 10am at 
Cracker Barrel. RSVP to Joe Riley. 
 

August 27 - Discipleship Meeting, following   
morning services in room 17. Lunch will be         
provided. The following items are on the agenda: 
belief statements for KCCC’s website, adult classes 
and curriculum, children and youth programs. All 
are welcome and encouraged to attend! Check with 
Bill or Darlena Reynolds for further information or to 
offer help with food for the lunch. If you would like a 
copy of the draft of the revised belief statements to 
review in advance, please request from Amy,     
Stephen, Bill, or Darlena. 
 

September 5 - Book Club Meeting, 7pm at the 
home of Sue Riley. The book to read and discuss is 
The Language of Flowers by Vanessa Diffenbaugh. 
Everyone is welcome! 
 

September 5 - Prayer Meeting, 6pm at the church 
building. 
 

October 1 - Friends & Family Day, invite everyone 
you know to join us for worship service and a      
fellowship dinner afterwards! 
 
 
 
 Thank you to everyone who donated      
supplies for the backpack giveaway! The next    
couple of days will be very busy with families     
coming in to pick up backpacks. As of right now,  
we have almost 70 students registered to come  
in and pick up a backpack! 
 If you can help pass out backpacks, please 
sign up on the needs list on CCB or contact Amy 
Kuhns. If you are willing to help prepare and set up 
for the backpack giveaway, we will be meeting at 
the building at 6pm, tonight, Tuesday, August 1st. 
Thanks again for all of your help!  

 Love you all! Stephen 

• Chuck and Shirley Denham     
5:30-6:30pm Sunday in room 17 at the building. 
Studying a series titled The Grave Robber. It is 
about the miracles of Jesus. 

• Tom and Brenda Hannigan     
Will not meet during the summer months. 

• Chris and Renee Morris       
5:00-7:00pm (1st & 3rd Sundays) in their home. 
Studying The Best Question Ever by Andy Stanley. 

• Bill and Darlena Reynolds       
6:00-8:00pm Sunday in their home. 
Studying Not A Fan by Kyle Idleman. 
 
 

LifeGroups are open to everyone, come anytime!   
Feel free to try them all!  

 

 

 
 
 
 

 Janice Richardson  8/1 
 Renee Morris   8/4 
 Jamison Wilkinson  8/4 
 Linda Hall   8/8 
 Wylie Wilkinson  8/8 
 Duane Scyoc   8/11 
 Avery Walker   8/19 
 Sydney Moore  8/24 
 Rose Kinder   8/26 
 Micah Stephenson  8/28 
 Joe Riley   8/29 
 Brenda Cantrell  8/30 
 Dena Holstine   8/31 
 

 
 
 
 Chuck & Shirley Denham  8/2 
 Matthew & Bethany Boggs 8/5 
 Stephen & Erika Walker  8/8 
 Paul & Brenda Cantrell  8/14 
 Doug & Danene Hartley  8/15 
 Chris & Renee Morris  8/24 
 Pete & Bianca Williams  8/26 
 Alex & Ali Ross   8/27 

Privileged To Serve LifeGroup Information 

August 1, 2017 

• Those serving our country: David Hartley, Allen 
Hartley, Brandon McKinney. 

• Tom Winnell is now home recovering. Please 
continue to pray for a complete healing. 

• Cathy Harding, Julie Davis’ mother, has been  
diagnosed with stage 4 colon cancer. You can 
send her an encouraging message at: 
cathy.harding@yahoo.com 

• Dawn Whitesel has been visiting with us     
regularly and recently rededicated her life to 
Christ. 

• Lanny Markland  

• Jean Ann Hartley, Doug Hartley’s mother 

• Julie Farley  

• Alan Newhouse  

• Katie Cobb, 13 year old being treated for a     
recurrence of Non-Hodgkin’s lymphoma.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome new members Neon Bowyer, and her 
children, Courtney Terzic and Keith Bowyer. 

 
The Bowyer Family 

PO Box 382, Meadow Bridge, WV 25976 
 

The Terzic Family 
112 Jewel Road, Beaver, WV 25813 

 
 
 
 
Attendance - July 30, 2017 
 Bible Class…………………..………..63 
 Worship…………………….……..….114 
 Wednesday……………..…………….36 
Contribution....……………………….$3,252.75 
  

PHASE 2 Building Fund GOAL…..$30,000.00 
PHASE 2 Donations YTD………....$10,992.36 

Attendance and Contribution 

Dates To Remember 

Wednesday Evening 

Backpack Giveaway 

Remember In Prayer 


